

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS AIRWAY HEIGHTS CORRECTIONS CENTER

P.O. Box 1899, Airway Heights, WA 99001

February 2, 2021

TO: All AHCC Staff

FROM: James Key, Superintendent

RE: AHCC Third COVID-Related Incarcerated Death

On February 2, 2021, an individual incarcerated at Airway Heights Corrections Center (AHCC) passed away at a local healthcare facility due to COVID-19 related illness.

The Department of Corrections offers it's condolences to the family and friends of the decedent and remains committed to continue evaluating processes and following the <u>established COVID-19 screening</u>, testing and infection control guidelines as the Department works to contain and mitigate any spread of the virus.

As a result of the growing number of COVID-19 positive cases, the facility initiated restricted movement at both the Main and Minimum Security Unit in early December to limit the potential exposure of COVID-19 among the facilities incarcerated population.

Please remember CISM team members are available as well as the Employee Assistance Program. Continue to take care of yourself and each other through this difficult time.